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Hey Buzzards! 
Well, we did have a Freeze-In 

event again this year that had been 
postponed a week due to rain. Sad 
to say it was not freezing, but happy 
to report it also was not raining. By 
early afternoon it had turned out to 
be a really nice day; sunny and no 
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Next Club Meeting is Tuesday, February 13
th
, 6:30 PM 

at Alfyôs Pizza on RT 2 in Monroe (See page 9 for a map). 
     
Program: Expo Experiences & Treasures 

 

Presidentõs Message ñ Mark Weeks  

wind for a couple of my maiden 
flights and couple of rough land-
ings. Pizza and a bunch of us just 
hanging out having a great time 
with friends. 
Not only were there planes and 

quads in the air, there were a few 
(Continued on page 2) 

       
 President:  Mark Weeks (425) 328-5705  Vice President:   Vince Bell  (425) 788-2456 
 
 Secretary:  Chet Blake  (360) 863-2953       Treasurer:   Ron Swift  (425) 788-6045  
 
 Safety Officer: Don Bailey (425) 350-9557 Webmaster:  Ron Rueter  (425) 210-3911 
   
        Field:  Jay Bell  (206) 234-7786/   Bryan Reightley (206) 940-0638      Newsletter Editor:  Ron Swift    (425) 788-6045 
      

 

Club Officers and Contacts  

January 9th  Meeting Minutes ñ Chet Blake  

Promoting the building and operation of radio controlled models, 
and the public acceptance and good will towards the sport/hobby. 
Our main goal is to have fun and enjoy the challenge of safely 
flying radio control models. 

 

Officers Reports 
Vice President- Freeze-In for Sat-

urday, Jan 6, 2018 was postponed 
due to the extreme amount of rain.  
Treasurer- Club Funds in good 

shape and membership dues coming 
in. 
Secretary- Currently we have 38 

paid members with the most recent 

(Continued on page 2) 

16 year AMA 
Gold Leader Club 

President Mark Weeks called the 
meeting to order at 6:30 PM 
President Mark Weeks Introduced 

the Officers: Ron Swift - Treasurer, 
Chet Blake ï Secretary, Don Bailey 
ï Safety officer, Vince Bell- VP, 
Mark Weeks- President 
14 members present with 1 guest. 

The guest was Mr. Doug Hoff 
Additions or Corrections to the 

minutes ï None - Motion, 2
nd
 and 

voted to accept as posted. 
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RC cars trying out the corral, road, mud, and just 
about everywhere they could go. I think that we 
might have something else to do at the field when 
the wind and rain disrupts flying this spring and 
summer.  
A big ñThank you!ò goes out to Sandy again for 

bringing out the pizza and sodas and for design-
ing the 2018 Freeze-In patch, it really looks nice! 
The board had a meeting and has come up 

with an event schedule that I think provides a 
great mix of events and free weekends to just kick 
back and fly. If approved by the membership, a 
Fun-Fly and a Combat event will be back for 
2018 along with the other favorites.  
I hope for a great turnout at the NW Model 

Hobby Expo Jan 26
th
 thru the 28

th.
.The club has 

our regular booth and also swap tables, so check 
them out. Weôll have the RealFlight Version 8 sim-
ulator, too. Thereôs always something that you 
just canôt do without, so donôt forget your spend-
ing cash. 

(Presidentôs Message  continued from page 1) 

member, Ken Thomas.  
Dues of $90 can be paid anytime and final cut-off 

is end of business at the March meeting.  
Safety ï Don asked what everyone did with LiPo 

storage. If long term, definitely use the storage 
charge/voltage of 3.8 volt per cell. Many of the 
members fly year round so keeping regular charge 
is ok. Storage came up and ideas of steel óventedô 
ammo cans, LiPo sacks and crock flower pots with 
lids were discussed. There was another story of a 
flight cut short due to a fully charged but cold bat-
tery. Keeping them warm in cold weather is the key 
to a happy flying session. Dart also had a cold 
plane experience. The plane would bind and initiate 
at home but wouldnôt initiate at the cold field. He 
warmed it up in Lenôs van and the ESC initiated and 
was ok.  
Field Manager ï Jay couldnôt be there but Bryan 

stood in as Assistant Field Manager and reported 
that there is a kit version of a roofed shelter that Jay 
has made up and needs put together and erected 
so the BBQ can be a bit more protected. Bryan also 
reported that he talked to Ranger Dave about the 
Clubôs possible decision as to a container or shed 
and wanted the Scoutôs approval of what type. 
Ranger Dave said whatever the Club wished to do 
is fine. If the Club does decide to get a shed or con-
tainer, it would be far enough back that it wouldnôt 
be visible on a drive-by anyway. It was also report-

(Continued from page 1) ed that the canopy cover was removed and stored 
for the winter. 
Newsletter Editor - Hard copies available and 

your input is needed. Please send Club interest 
and event pics to Ron Swift and Ron Rueter 
Webmaster ï Always looking for input, pics and 

Club news. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
Locks were recommended for the barn. No ac-

tion as of this meeting. ñUPDATE ï Locks have 
been appliedò. 
NW Model Hobby Expo coming up January 26, 

27, & 28,  2018 at the Evergreen Fairgrounds. 
Help is needed for the Club booth. Ron will have 
sign in sheets next meeting. 
Chet mentioned that the FAA has reinstated the 

FAA number requirement on any r/c flying model 
weighing over 0.55 pound. It was again noted that 
the Club will NOT police this as itôs a Federal re-
quirement, not a Club requirement. 
Bryan said that he had talked to Jay and offered 

to be his assistant since Jayôs available time is get-
ting smaller due to needs he has to attend to. Jay 
was elated to hear that Bryan could help so there-
fore Bryan took his name out of the running for 
V.P. This was a great time to start the Second 
round of Nominations for Executive Board Results 

(Continued on page 3) 

 I also hope to see a good turn-out at Alfyôs 
Pizza on February 13th at 6:30 pm for the 
monthly meeting, come learn 
something or just hang out have 
some Pizza and visit.  

 
See ya on the Flight Line! 
 
Mark Weeks 
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were: President ï Mark Weeks, Vice President ï 
Vince Bell, Treasurer ï Ron Swift, Safety Officer ï 
Don Bailey, Secretary ï Chet Blake, Special Ser-
vice Award ï Mark Weeks. 
Mark mentioned that in general we are fairly mild 

in the winter and talked about a Year Round Flyer 
Patch for anyone flying at least once a month for 
the entire year. It was mentioned that the AMA has 
such a patch and year tabs can be added around 
the patch. Maybe a Club one could be made. More 
to comeé 
Ron still has Freeze-In 2017 patches if anyone 

needs one. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
Members: AMA membership MUST be current to 

fly at the Club Field or any Chartered Field. 
NW Model Hobby Expo is Jan 26, 27 & 28. Sign 

up sheet available to sign up for a time slot to man 
the Club booth. Mark had bought some inexpensive 
balsa stick planes to hand out to the kids. 
Club dues are due by the end of business at the 

March meeting.  
There has been 2 bids on the planes donated by 

Dick Brodersonôs wife. The Club will make a deci-
sion on what sells or goes to the NW Model Hobby 
Expo swap table. 
Mark had received a Traxxas R/C Truck for 

Christmas and had been playing with it at the field 
on rainy/canôt fly days. This led to driving it in the 
old horse coral up by the barn. In turn, this sparked 
a discussion about cleaning the area up and mak-
ing an R/C track and possibly creating a new por-
tion of the Club and offering membership to R/C dirt 
car enthusiasts. There are many things to be con-
sidered and thought about. 
A motion was made, seconded and voted in fa-

(Continued from page 2) vor of forming a committee of appropriate mem-
bers to review and suggest ideas along the lines 
of alternative membership, rules and regulation 
possibilities. Mark will head up the committee 
and report at the next meeting. 
Program ï Mark put together a Checklist for 

field supplies, flight box recommendations, pre-
flight check list and maiden flight check list. All 
this laminated for easy toting, fuel and weather 
resistant. Nice job! 
Mark showed his Traxxas Slash a Baja type 

race body and Dart showed his Traxxas Bandit 
that had been modified to a brushless power 
system and upgraded external items. 

 

Announcements or Comments 
ï Happy 2018 

 
Motion to Adjourn: 7:24 PM  
Respectfully submitted by Chet Blake, 

BBMAC Secretary 

Photos of the Show & Tell and the 
presentation during our meeting. 
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ñDegenerative Dormancyò 
I had a professor in engineering school, who 

would walk into class looking like he had just come 
in from working out in the fields.  He knew his 
stuffðthermodynamics, in this caseðbut he sure 
didnôt dress for the part.  Eventually, during the 
chapter on the Second Law of Thermodynamics, 
we learned all about the principle of degenerative 
entropy in open systems, and each day he seemed 
to get more and more scruffy looking, as though the 
law of entropy were having its effect on him! 
Entropy is a real property of the universe, and we 

see it all around us.  Left alone, things basically fall 
apartðlike our backyard after a long and wet win-
ter, and it is only after a lot of toil and energy on our 
part that our garden gets back to a trim, neat and 
presentable condition just in time for the spring 
bloom.    
Our models can be much the same way.  After 

having sat in the attic all winter, things can go south 
without our having to so much as touch the air-
plane.  It is only when we do a thorough refresh of 
every component that our neglected model is once 
again at the top of its form and ready for the new 
flying season.  Here are some things that can go 
bad from sitting too long: 
Batteries--  It is always good practice to perform 

a full charge on our flight batteries and transmitter 
batteries after a long sit.  Do you have a battery cy-
cler?  This is a well-justified investment for all active 
modelers.  Some of my old Nicad batteries have 
lasted through years of faithful service with diligent 
maintenance, but I have had NiMh batteries that 
were already deteriorating after only one season.  A 
cycler will tell you which batteries can be trusted, 
and which need to be replaced. 
WiringðI list this one because of something that 

happened to me last summer.  My trusty Schweizer 
TG-2 glider (which is, remarkably, over 30 years old 
now) failed during take-off at an out-of-town aero-
tow event.  Total loss of signal, and a bad roll into 
the ground, ended its long and faithful campaign. 
Upon examining the wreckage, I realized that my 
wiring had all gone hard after so many years, and 
there were signs of black wire corrosion.  Here was 
one model that needed a full rewiring a long time 
ago.  I will rebuild it someday, and when I do I will 
install all new electrical components fresh off the 
shelf.   In addition to the wiring, connectors can 
wear out with lots of use, as can servos.  When it 
comes to electronics, be suspicious of anything that 

may show even the slightest hiccup.   
CoveringðEvery once in awhile it is a good 

idea to run a hot iron or heat gun over your film 
covering, to take out the accumulating wrinkles.  
This is a good time to inspect the seams as well, 
to see if anything is starting to lift. Iôve seen big 
chunks of film peel right off a model in flight, 
which is always an alarming experience.  Noth-
ing lasts forever, and this is particularly true with 
iron-on film covering.  
Radio signalðWhile we should do a range 

check every time we fly, it is especially crucial 
that first day out after a long idle spell.  Do not 
short-change yourself on this one. It only takes a 
minute, and can reveal a recalcitrant receiver 
that has languished for too long in humid or oth-
erwise inhospitable conditions.   
From mothballs to daylightðPulling an old 

model out of the attic after many years of inactiv-
ity can be a cause to rejoice, as we renew our 
acquaintance with an old friend, but donôt expect 
to fly it later that day.  Models that have sat for a 
long time deserve a thorough inspection, includ-
ing flushing the fuel tank, examining and oiling 
the insides of the engine, checking the plastic 
components for signs of checking and cracking, 
and looking for rust and corrosion and structural 
damage just about everywhere. The longer the 
dry spell, the more time on the bench, under a 
strong light! 

 
 
Until next time, be safe and have fun!  --Don 

Bailey, Safety Officer 

Don Bailey 
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